
Dear City of Jacksonville Member, 

Effective January. 1, 2023, group health plans and health insurance issuers are required to offer a price 
comparison tool for 500 select services to their members. This letter is to advise you that the price 
comparison tool is still in development for Employer Preferred Network steerage plans (UF Health Direct 
Plan), including The City of Jacksonville. Once the tool is ready to display UF Health Direct Plan 
benefits, we will send out a notification.  If you use the tool in its current state, you will only see benefits 
which are not under your plan.   

What this means for you: 

As an alternative until an online tool is fully developed, you can accurately compare the price of services, 
verify covered benefits, and find participating providers by contacting our dedicated customer service 
representative for The City of Jacksonville at denis.woods@floridablue.com. Also, you may find The 
City of Jacksonville participating providers at https://www.coj.net/departments/employee-
services/docs/employee-services/2023-employee-benefits-documents/2023-fl-blue-coj-uf-provider-
directory-ada-pdf.aspx. 

Sincerely, 

Florida Blue 

Price Comparison Tool 
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